History of B. S. no 14

Glanworth, Ontario-June 24, 1957.

Reviving memories of the Third Reader, pupils and teachers of fifty years ago and more joined in a novel re-union last Saturday (June)22nd) at the centre of their youthful years -- S. S. No. 14, Westminster Twp.

Sharing the spotlight in the afternoon program were three former teachers, Mrs. Norman Anderson, of Wilton Grove; Mrs. Olive Mc Larty, of Byron; and Mrs. Bella Errington, of Glanworth; and Mrs. Charles Shore, of London, who, at 86, was one of the two oldest pupils there. Mrs. James Bradish, 88, also was present to join in reminiscence.

Mrs. Norman Anderson, who, as Miss Kate McKellar taught at ss #14 in the 1890's, recalled that she spent 3½ years in the section, starting at a salary of \$280 a year. Maintaining that, at 85, she was better equipped to produce order, she recounted some of the tricks the older pupils would play. With the happy years spent in the community, she spoke fondly of the house-parties that enlivened the life of the teacher, as well as the adults of the section. Mrs. McLarty, formerly Miss Olive McIntyre, taught at the school from 1903 to 1905, at salaries of \$300 and \$325 yearly. Recalling the social life of the era, she maintained that while there were no cars in those days, the young people did very well with the horse and buggy, but was more concerned with the type of discipline of that period. She expressed